Garden District Security District

Public Hearing and Board of Commissioners Meeting
April 15, 2024
The regular meeting and public hearing of the Board of Commissioners of Garden District Security District convened on April 15, 2024 at 6pm at Trinity Episcopal School Library.  Ms. Landrieu, present as Executive Director, confirmed the posting of the notice and called the roll.   Commissioners present included Davis, LeGardeur, Sanders, Schmidt, Shugar, Wolf and Wood, constituting a quorum. Commissioner LeGardeur, President, called for the public hearing to open and called the meeting to order.  David Myers, Marcel Madere and Chad Perez of Pinnacle/ GDSD patrol were in attendance as well Lt. Andrew Waldron from the NOPD Sixth District and a few neighbors. 
Approval of Minutes

Upon a motion by Mrs. Schmidt to waive the reading and accept the minutes from the January 24, 2024, duly seconded by Mr. Davis, the minutes were accepted as presented. 

Patrol Report

Mr. Perez of Pinnacle distributed handouts to all in attendance and gave a brief report on the recent stats and activity of the patrol.  Lt. Waldron gave a brief report on the pertinent activity involving the 6th District NOPD noting that the recent encampment shutdowns in the city have moved some of the homeless people into nearby neighborhoods such as the Lower Garden District, Irish Channel and the Garden District. He reported that the recent stats showed an increase in crimes in these neighborhoods.  He touched upon a recent rash of home invasions in the Garden District and Irish Channel noting that it appeared to be the same suspect hopping fences.  The suspect has not yet been found though photos were available.  He also noted that a package thief suspected of crimes in the Irish Channel and the Garden District had been arrested. Finally, Lt. Waldron noted that he had been reassigned to the homicide division thus leaving the 6th District.  The patrol team exited the meeting.    
Financial Report
Financial reports were distributed including the March 31, 2024 Balance sheet, P&L v Annual Budget and the P&L v Previous Year and the BOL Balance sheet and March 31 P&L.  Mr. Davis, Treasurer, noted that there were no surprises. The income was delayed as expected since the billing sent later than normal and expenses were on target. He pointed out that the GDSD currently had over 1 million in the BOL account.  Monthly warrants would be issued to the city to withdraw money needed for monthly operating expenses. 
Neighborhood Camera Program
Mr. LeGardeur reported that Weston Ganucheau of WesTech had been hired as approved by the Board to handle the camera program and the technical needs of the District. The program should kick off in the next month. 
Long Term Planning Committee

Mr. Woods reported that the Security Committee and the Long Term Planning Committees had a joint meeting with Retired NOPD Chief Michelle Woodfork to review her proposal of our current system and  make suggestions for improvements in the operations. 

Security Advisory Committee

Mr. Wolf noted no new developments other than to note that he was looking forward to Wes Ganuchaeu working with the committee and the patrol team in assisting them to keep the security stats and offer performance on target and up to date and was awaiting the plan from Chief Woodfork. 
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Outreach Committee

Mrs. Schmidt reported that there was no new information and that the committee members would be working  to attract homeowners and businesses in the camera program once it was up and running. 

Board Terms

Ms. Landrieu reminded all that Board terms and officers’ elections are scheduled each year in July.  She noted that expiring/renewal terms included Mr. Davis, Ms. Makk and Shelton Shugar. She asked that all let her know if they preferred to roll off or to have their term renewed. Ms. Landrieu reminded all that these appointments come from various sources as set forth in the enabling legislation, thus the individual or group must be informed and select a new commissioner if needed.   

Ms. Landrieu also noted that this was Mrs. Sanders final meeting as a Commissioner since she served by virtue of being president of the GDA. Mrs. Andrea Bland had been elected in that position and would be joining in as a Commissioner at the next meeting.  Ms. Landrieu thanked Mrs. Sanders for her service to the neighborhood as both president of the GDA and as a GDSD Commissioner.  All joined in. 

New Business

Ms. Landrieu noted that all had received in their packets a copy of the current Bylaws. She requested three amendments in order to come into compliance with current practices: 

1. Under Executive Committee (5) change the check and/or approval payment amount needing one signature from $1000 to 2500 and any amount over that needing two authorized signatures. 

2. Under Section 1.1 Commissioner Meetings change “Board of Commissioners shall meet once per quarter” to “4 times per year”.

3. Under Section 1.2 Add “Meetings may take place in person or by video conference if needed and allowed by law”

Upon a motion by Mrs. Schmidt, seconded by Mr. Shugar, all three amendments were passed without objection.

Adjournment

There was no further business. Upon a motion by Mr. Davis, seconded by Mr. Wood, the meeting was adjourned. 


